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Darwin International Airport

               Perhaps you have seen the latest proposal by Adam Smith of Planit to amend the NT Planning Scheme for Lot 5182 to Specific Uses including car park, leisure and recreation, licensed club, medical clinic, office, restaurant, place of worship and veterinary clinic. This sounds very much like a proposal put up by Citiland and the leaseholders in 1993 (attached) that was vetoed by the RAAF. It would seem obvious that these uses would involve more people in one place and therefore increase the likelihood of complaints about aircraft noise and pressure to move the airport.
It almost seems that Planit was listening in on our meeting with you last month, because they have become aware of the loopholes in laws and regulations which you mentioned at that meeting. The Planit submission to “rezone the rezoning” also includes more attention to noise levels and problems associated with building in the flightpath than past applications.

I note that “Area B” behind the old Retta Dixon is allocated as “place of worship” and I suspect a deal with the AIM who controlled Retta Dixon, because they have made submissions in a previous application according to my notes, claiming that aircraft noise was not a problem and that the area was an old rubbish dump and gravel pit. They would be figuring on Aboriginal support for this plan.
A mathematician needs to check this statement by Planit: "Uses such as Licensed Clubs and Places of Worship will generate a high number of people on the site but only for a short time intervals [sic], thus reducing the risks of deaths in the unlikely event of a plane crash."(I would like to insert here a photo of RAAF Mirage crash on Kulaluk tidal flats in 1985).
The next sentence confirms the leaseholders’ idea of recruiting McDonalds as "an anchor lease" to attract other similar businesses – Quote "Furthermore the existing service station and the MacDonalds [sic] restaurant uses located on Bagot Road have not been causing any prejudice to the airport to this date." (I cannot imagine McDonalds complaining - they got the land for peanuts.)
The point of my writing to you is firstly to ensure you and the RAAF are aware of the new proposal (submissions close on 22nd May 2015) and secondly to invite you or representative to attend another meeting of concerned residents and others as soon as you possibly can attend, and certainly before 22nd. We also urge you or someone from AirportsNT to attend in person at the next hearing of the DCA, assuming that you will have put in an objection to Planit’s proposal.

